
Approved:  August 23, 2019 
Trustees of Trust Funds  

Meeting Minutes 
Friday June 14, 2019 

Memorial Room, Merrimack Town Hall, East Wing  
 

 
The meeting was called to order at 8:30 am. Trustees present were Balcom, Wilkes, and Christensen.  
Thomas Boland, Merrimack Deputy Finance Director was also present. Guests included Michele 
Holton, MVD Finance, as well as Judith Noel and Eric Jussaume both from Cambridge Trust. 
 
The minutes of May 17, 2019, were approved as distributed.  Motion by Wilkes, second by Balcom.  
3-0-0.  
 
Michele Holton presented an updated spreadsheet for upcoming expenditures and Capital Reserve 
Fund withdrawals for the MVD.  Copy attached as Appendix A.  It was agreed that this was sufficient 
advisory for planning purposes regarding laddering of MVD CRF investments. 
Invoices for $98,880.00 for a backhoe and $75,000 for an engineering study had been forwarded to 
the Trustees as noted in the May17 minutes.  Motion by Balcom, second by Wilkes to reimburse the 
Merrimack Village District $173,880.00 from the Equipment and Facilities CRF. Motion carried 3-0-0. 
 
Eric Jussaume presented on current and anticipated economic trends and some discussion followed 
as to how our portfolio was prepared to meet changing conditions.  Although Federal interest rates 
may be reduced in the coming year, we are largely (60%) invested in companies with strong 
dividends, so the more volatile tech markets where there mostly are no dividends do not impact us 
directly.  It was pointed out that cash is earning 2.2% and the 10 year bond is at ~2.1%.  Over the last 
12 months our portfolio has had returns exceeding the S & P 500. 
 
The Town is requesting CRF reimbursement of $7,680.95 from the liability Insurance Fund and 
$6,113.21 from the Property/Casualty Insurance Fund.  On a motion by Balcom, second by Wilkes, 
reimbursement was approved pending receipt of a $10,000 deposit and formal request signed by the 
Town Manager. 
 
The accumulated CRF reimbursement request was presented by Tom Boland in the amount of 
$2,050,935.85. On a motion by Balcom, second by Wilkes, reimbursement was approved pending 
receipt of the signed request from the Town Manager. The (unsigned) breakdown is attached as 
appendix B.  Motion carried 3-0-0. 
 
The Flower Fund invoice in the amount of $118.50 as received and submitted for payment per the 
minutes of May 17. 
An invoice for renewal of our Morningstar Dividend Investor Report was brought forward for $199.00. 
On a motion by Balcom, second by Wilkes, payment was approved, 3-0-0.   
 
As is custom, there will be no July meeting. Future meetings are scheduled for August 23, September 
20, October 18 and November 22. 
 
Motion by Wilkes, second by Balcom to adjourn at 9:45 am carried 3-0-0. 
 
Respectfully submitted,    {MVD spreadsheet attached} 
       {Town CRF requests attached} 
Chris Christensen, Trustee  








	MINUTES June 14 2019 - FINAL
	Friday June 14, 2019

	Minutes June 14 2019 Appendix A and B

